FELSENTHAL TOWN COUNCIL
6:30 P.M.
JUNE 13, 2023
TOWN HALL

A quorum being established, Mayor Howard called the meeting to order. At roll call the following
members were present: Ms. Linder, Ms. Seymore and Mrs. Thurlkill. Members not present were
Ms. Hunt and Mr. Newbury.

Ms. Linder moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Seymore to accept the minutes of the previous meeting
(May 9, 2023). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old Business

RVS integrates to Nexbillpay and provides an easy to use system for RVS’s customers will have access to
an extensive portal to view and/or pay bills.

The mayor told the Council members that one of the town’s signs (welcome to Felsenthal) were stolen
and we are taking steps so it won’t happen again. The Police are involved and we hope the person is
caught.

New Business

Mr. Culp (our public works supervisor) was telling the Mayor that his new helper was a good worker
and he didn’t won’t him to leave. He wanted the Mayor to ask the Council about giving him a raise.
They agreed on a $1.00 raise. Ms. Seymore moved and it was seconded by Mrs. Thurlkill to give
Charlie Russell a raise. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Ms. Linder moved and it was seconded by Ms. Thurlkill, to approve the Financials for the May 2023
meeting. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Ms. Linder moved and it was seconded by Mrs. Thurlkill, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote was
unanimous. The motion passed.
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